
Mission Statement: Temple Beth-El is a congregation of 

Jews and their families building a community committed to 

participation in all aspects of Jewish life. By community, we 

mean a group of diverse people who share a strong connec-

tion fostered by Temple Beth-El. By participation, we mean 

that all members will partake in and support the spiritual, 

cultural, educational and social life of Temple Beth-El.  
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   From Rabbi Binah Wing 

Chaverim, 
Wow.  November 

2016 was certainly a     
dramatic month in many 
ways, perhaps one of the 
most dramatic months that 
I can remember in my life-
time.  It began with the  
tremendous, earth-shaking 
moment of the Cubs World 
Series victory on            
November 4th.  I can still 
scarcely believe that it 
happened!  For those of us 
who are Cubs fans, either 
ñlife-ersò or new-comers, Game 7 felt like several life-
times passing before us.  It is hard to put into words the 
sheer elation of that moment. 

 
Iôm sure you know what the other major event of 

November was ï Election Day on November 8th.  Some 
people were happy with the result.  For others it was a 
very difficult night and the days that have followed have 
continued those feelings.  I spoke briefly about the   
election on two of the Friday nights in November and I 
want to share the essence of what I said on one of those 
nights. 

 
I reminisced about how when I first was hired by 

Temple Beth-El, it seemed that every Shabbat had a 
theme ï Reproductive Rights Shabbat, National         
Volunteer Shabbat, Hunger Awareness Shabbat, Earth 
Day Shabbat, and so on.  I made it clear that, while 
these issues were important, and that I might choose to 
speak about them, that we werenôt going to officially   
label Shabbat.  The theme of Shabbat, I asserted, is 
Shabbat which is about rest, joy and holiness. 

 
Toward that end, I reflected that night, each 

Shabbat could be considered Election Aftermath     
Shabbat, in which we continue to discuss the latest    
goings-on with the government.  I made it clear that I do 

Community Hanukkah Party Dec 18th 

Community  
Hanukkah Party 

 

Sponsored by the Jewish Federation, 
Temple Beth-El Religious School and 
Congregation Ohave Sholom 

 

Sunday, December 18- 10:00-12:00 
 

Stop by and enjoy the delights of      
Hanukkah. 

 

Our religious school students will be 
treated to a special morning of games, 
crafts and yummy Hanukkah treats by 

Ronit 
 

Bring your friends and family.  
 

Everyone is welcome to this free event.  
 

See you there! 
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From the Temple  Boardé. 
 By Secretary Ellen Salley 

Continue please on Page 3 

The Temple Board met on November 9th .  
Ellen Salley led the D'Var Torah based on 
the Torah portion Lech Lecha.  This Torah 
portion is about God telling Abraham to 
leave his homeland and go to a place where God will 
show him.  God will bless him and make him a great    
nation.  God is challenging Abraham's faith.  Abraham is 
75 years old when God challenges him and he has to  
decide if he is capable to take on the challenge both 
physically and mentally.   Just like Abraham, we have to 
know ourselves and our capabilities as we face the    
challenges in our lives.   Lech Lecha teaches us that if we 
have faith in God and ourselves we can overcome our 
challenges.  Ellen read her son's Bar Mitzvah speech to 
the board because his Torah portion was Lech Lecha.     
 
Jim reported that the fourth planning session would be at 
Mary Roufa's home.  After the sessions, the board will 
meet to go over the findings.  Jim thanked Mary and her 
committee for all the hard work they did on the Art      
Auction and the GRTY students who helped with the Art. 
 
Rabbi led the Simchat Torah service ending it by singing 
ñGo Cubs Goò in honor of the Cubs winning the World 
Series.  She attended the second and third planning   
sessions and the Art Auction.  She is still planning the 
fifth/sixth grade retreat.    
 
Sharon gave the treasurer's report.  Brina reported that 
the Finance committee is working on the five year plan 
and met with Scott Laue.  Scott said that our average rate 
of return on our investments are around 7%.   At this time 
we have 88 members.  Rob reported that the Foundation 
lost-1.76% for the month of October but is doing fine for 
the year. 
 
Andrea said that the Religious Functions committee    
decided to do a Hanukkah Oneg instead of a dinner this 
year since Hanukkah is so late. 
 
Jordan reported that the parking lot will be fixed some-
time this fall or next spring.  A concern was brought up 
about the carpeting in the sanctuary.  He will be looking 
into that.  Jordan discussed other minor issues he is 
working on. 
 
There were five new students consecrated at the Simchat 
Torah services.  The Sunday school students were      
allowed to attend the adult education chocolate program 
and enjoyed it.  They will be able to attend the Jewop 
program as well.   Lauren thanked all the parents and 
GRTY members who made a record number (54) of pies 

not intend to engage in this constant conversation.  
And the reason is because of the single conclusion 
that I came to which is this:  Our clarion call as 
Jews is unchanged.  Unchanged.  It is as it has 
always been.  The Prophetic call of our tradition is 
clear what we are to do.  What is that?  Come to 
the  defense of the oppressed.  Feed the hungry.  
Give clothing and shelter to those who are without.   
Protect the weakest of our society.  Our tradition 
speaks of the widow and the orphan.  While we 
mean that literally, it also means that we are to 
care for those who are alone, who may be more 
vulnerable because of their status, who may have 
problems, like a widow or an orphan, that they did 
not create that stem from who they are and         
situations in their lives that they had nothing to do 
with creating. 

 
These are the tasks that our tradition has 

always stood for.  That is what we need to         
continue to stand for.  That is the work we have to 
continue to do.  Nothing has changed except     
perhaps our sense of urgency to this work. 

 
Toward that end, in the sermon, I            

referenced the idea of trying to affect our individual 
spheres of influence ï dalet amot in Hebrew.  This 
is about trying to make a difference in our own   
relationships and experiences.  Maybe your dalet 
amot is in your home or your workplace.  Maybe 
you are volunteering somewhere.  Maybe you 
could start.  Maybe itôs just buying the coffee for 
the person behind you in line.  We can continue to 
influence our world for the good if we continue to 
bring kindness to our own spheres of influence. 

 
In a few weeks we will celebrate the holiday 

of Hanukkah.  At its heart, this holiday is about 
bringing light into the darkness.  This echoes the 
mission of the Jewish people.  Hanukkah also 
speaks of rededication, commemorating the       
rededication of the Temple.  This Hanukkah we 
need to rededicate ourselves to our clarion call as 
Jews ï to continue to be a light unto the nations ï 
bringing light into the darkness and making the 
world around us, even on the smallest level, better 
for everyone within it. 
 

May Hanukkah bring light into the darkness for 
each and every one of us. 
 

Chag urim sameach, 
Rabbi Wing 
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Ways & Means News 

From the Temple Board cont. from page 2é. On behalf of the Temple 
Board of Directors, I 
want to thank all of you 
who participated in the 
Strategic Planning     
process.  We have now 
held four Strategic    
Planning sessions, under 

the guidance of Larry Pearlman, and I believe that 
we heard from a cross-section of our membership.  
The Board of Directors plans to meet with Larry for 
an extended retreat style forum, sometime in late 
December or early January.  During the retreat, we 
will discuss the many views that were presented at 
the Strategic Planning sessions and discuss how 
best to move forward in order to strengthen our 
Temple religiously, culturally and financially. The 
Board will thereafter present its plan to the entire 
congregation.   
 
If you were not able to attend one of the Strategic 
Planning sessions, please feel free to contact Larry 
or me in the next couple of weeks to give us your 
opinions about what you perceive to be the 
strengths and weaknesses of Temple Beth-El.  
Your comments are most welcome.     
 
The next time you come to Temple Beth-El, please 
take a look at the rear parking lot near the       
dumpster.  That area of the parking lot has long 
been in need of repair.  Thanks to the efforts of Jay 
Sklar, Jordan Towne and Ben Holmstrom, that 
work was completed in November.  We can now 
feel at ease when the garbage truck drives over 
that part of the parking lot to empty the dumpster.   
 
Finally, on behalf of the Board of Directors, I want 
to wish everybody a happy Chanukah.  Please join 
us at Shabbat services on Friday evening           
December 30, 2016, to celebrate Chanukah and to 
nosh on some latkes.   

 

We Need Volunteers!! 

 

StartWithaSmile at  
smile.amazon.com/ch/36-2970986 for your  
holiday gifts and Amazon donates to Temple 
Beth-El. 

this year.  The GRTY students also participated 
in a Team Building workshop and helped at the 
Art Auction. 
 
Karen and Faye delivered 225 pounds of food 
and $1200 to the Rock River Food Pantry from 
our High Holy Day drive.  We will still be         
collecting plastic bags and have already donated 
5 bins full. 
 
Th Art Auction went well and Mary received a lot 
of compliments.  Mary felt this was a learning 
experience since it was done differently than in 
the past.  She will be meeting with her commit-
tee to discuss what went well and suggestions 
for improvement.   
 
Ellen Dietz reported that Goldie gave two talks 
about the Holocaust and is collecting household 
goods and clothing for a family from Burma.  
Barbara Brown will be talking to a Lutheran 
Men's Club and at Rockford University.  She will 
also be doing the next book discussion on the 
book, The Boston Girl by Anita Diamant.  The 
time and place has not been chosen yet.   The 
annual meeting of the Federation will be on     
December 11

th
 at 10:00 at the Temple.  A       

Hanukkah cookie making and spaghetti dinner 
will be held at the Geller home on December 
17th at 5:30. 
 
The board held a discussion about the Temple 
Facilitator.  Jay's term will end in January 2017.  
Due to the lateness of the meeting more discus-
sion will be held at the next meeting.  
 

We are looking for help and donations for the 
Soup Kitchen on December 25th.  We do 2  
sessions:    9:00-11:30  or   11:30-1:30 
We also need turkey carvers for Friday the 23rd 
at around 5:00. 
If you are interested in helping in any way 
please contact Ronit 
815-222-4259 or pitagolan@yahoo.com 
Thank you! 
Ronit 

https://smile.amazon.com/gp/r.html?C=1SJXHP25UUQDB&R=2RNJYWJY1HORI&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F36-2970986&A=AQRU5VKDXFURHCJD7TFFP0A2PECA&H=PL3L8WPJYESV1AQXKOTILUOAYUMA
mailto:pitagolan@yahoo.com
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 200 Words or Lessé 
            By Goldie & Adrian  

Social Action on the Goé 

The students had a great time when they attended 
another wonderful Adult Ed program in Novem-
ber.  Jewop, a Jewish A Cappella group from Madison 
entertained all of us for over an hour.  These talented 
college students shared all types of Jewish songs as 
well as songs written by several Jewish artists.  Our 
students were very engaged and asked a lot of great 
questions. Thanks for the opportunity to see and hear 
these talented Jewish young adults! 
 
On November 19th we celebrated the Bar Mitzvah of 
Joe Gesmer.  We would like to say Mazel Tov to the 
entire Gesmer family! 
 
We would like to thank Andrea Baird for sharing her 
computer expertise and helping us find several      
computers to update our computer lab.  We             
appreciate all her efforts! 
 
Our annual Chanukah celebration will be on Sunday, 
December 18, the last session before winter 
break.  Everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
In our last newsletter we listed our newly enrolled    
students in Religious School.  We inadvertently      
omitted Regan Baird's name.  Welcome to Regan, our 
only fifth grader! 
 
We will be showing the new OSRUI  summer camp 
video before winter break.  Students should be taking 
camp brochures home to share with you.  If you have 
any questions regarding camp, please give us a call or 
call the number in the brochure.  We encourage     
families to consider this wonderful opportunity for their 
children.  Camperships are available locally through 
Temple and Federation and OSRUI as well. 
 
Sunday School resumes on January 15.  Have a great 
vacation and till next time, Shalom. 

55th Annual 
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Save the Date 

 
KICKï OFF MEETING 

 
January 18th, 2017                                                                      


